

Liverpool College PRIMARY NEWSLETTER





Friday 28th June 2024

Pre Prep Sports Day

On Friday 28^{th} June Pre Prep children had fun at Sports Day. All children thoroughly enjoyed taking part in the sack race, hurdles, one legged race and lots more. Well done to all the children.







Year 1

Year 1 invited their parents/carers to their LC+ Assembly on Monday. They shared all the amazing things they have done in LC+ this year, including sharing some yoga poses, playing Twinkle Twinkle on the ukelele and demonstrating some Science experiments.







Important Notice to All Year 2 Parents/Carers

Parents/Carers are warmly invited to Year 2 Celebration Assembly

On Thursday 11th July

2pm – 3pm

In MV Hall

Important Notice to All year 5 parents/carers

Parents/Carers are warmly invited to Year 5LC+ Assembly
On Monday 1st July
9.00am – 10.00am
In Sutton Timmis Hall



<u>Headteacher's</u> <u>Award</u>

Well done to the following pupils who were given Headteacher's Award certificates this week.

All of Year 1 for an amazing LC+ assembly All of year 4 for an amazing LC+ assembly

Jasmine M, Albie Lance, Shea B, Michael L, Abdul W-M, Oscar M, Lilli S, Gabrielle O, Alyssa L, Oliver Mc-S, Hashim A, Eda L, Bay M, Matilda R, Dominic L, Yeva I, James R, Tobias T, Stella P, Jack L, Vincent H, Stanley H, Isla S, Kiana H, Abdul W-M, Oscar M, Lilli S, Gabrielle O, Idrees A, Alfie G,

Attendance for week commencing 24th June 2024

Reception	96.5 %
Year 1	96.3 %
Year 2	96.4 %
Year 3	96.1 %
Year 4	94.3 %
Year 5	96.4 %
Year 6	96.7 %

Notice to All Parents/Carers

This week your child will bring home their last library book. Week commencing 1st July we will be collecting all library books. Can you please ensure your child returns their library books next week so that we can audit the library. Thank you

Y5 African Benin Workshop

Lucky Chapter 5 students had a wonderful experience this week when Nigerian dancers and Musicians came to the school to enrich the African topic the students have been learning about. After a traditional Nigerian dance for each group, set to African drumming and vocals, the entire Chapter were treated to a traditional African story-telling workshop. It was a joyous celebration to enrich their learning and understanding of African culture.







Year 4 Assembly

Well done to Year 4 for an amazing LC+ assembly on Thursday morning. We had magicians, dancers, singers, even skaters! Everybody did a brilliant job learning their lines, performing their talents and encouraging one another. There were laughs, claps and even tears from our bumper audience. Thanks so much to all of the parents who gave up their time to come along and support our brilliant children, it was a really special morning!



Dear
Parents/Guardians,

We are sending a reminder that the

recent Prep Class Group photographs taken at Liverpool College are online and available to order.

Please use the following link, and your email address when prompted, to view and order on the Gillman & Soame website:

https://www.gillmanandsoame.co.uk/?cardRef=GC4254&cardPass=786608&loginType=editOrder

If you have any queries, please feel free to contact Gillman & Soame directly at enquiries@gillmanandsoame.co.uk or on 01869 328200.



Well done to Beatrice for receiving her trophy for being voted player's player of the year.



Well done to James for receiving his three football trophies



Well done to Haider for making a quiz book at home



Well done to Mia for receiving her gymnastic certificate



Well done to Luca for receiving his football trophy

Important Notice for Years 2-6
Parents/Carers - DRAMA

Please see amendment regarding the times for Drama in September 2024

we start at 3.15pm but finish at 4.30pm and not 5pm If we have year 2 they would be 3.30 until 4.45 as they finish later.

Summer School Link

29th July - 2nd August 《開烟》

We hope you're able to come and have lots of fun with us!! 疑点疑问 we usually have such a ball and this year promises the same!!

Culminating in our fabulous end of week showcase!! 《別問別問題》

Paddy is home from his first year at RADA and will be teaching with us once again, we can't wait to see him! \(\mathbb{O}\) \(\mathbb{O}\) he says he's very excited to be back with us!

If you'd like to book your place please complete the Registration Form and return as soon as you're able. It would be good to know who to expect so we can start to make plans!! ③

https://yula.biz/summer

IMPORTANT NOTICE TO ALL PARENTS/CARERS

Just a reminder that school finishes on Friday 12th July at 12.00noon. Can parents/carers please ensure they collect their child promptly by 12.00 noon. There will be NO

AFTERSCHOOL CARE ON THIS AFTERNOON.

Important notice to Parents/Carers

<u>Thursday 11th July</u>, will be the last Pre Prep and Prep After School Sessions. <u>Children are finishing school at 12.00noon on Friday 12th July.</u>

Dates for your Diary

Summer term 2024

Date	Event
1st July	Year 5 Assembly
•	9.00am - 10.00am
3 rd July	Y7 transition day
4 th July	Primary Speech Day
11 th July	Year 2 Celebration
,	Assembly 2pm-3pm
	MV Hall
12 th July	Year 6 Leavers
,	Assembly
	10.30am - 11.30am
	Sutton Timmis Hall
12 th July	End of term
,	School finishes at
	12.00noon

Mrs Pease

Head of Primary